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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

July 21, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The July 21, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:03 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Paul Weller

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Kim McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of July 7, 2010.  Motion passed 3-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  64,429.17 General Fund (1)




$  31,351.66
 Fire Fund (4)



$  24,840.83 Sewer Fund (8)

$  13,424.28 EDU Fund (9)

$    4,300.00 Traffic Impact Fund (14)

$  12,120.81 Liquid Fuels  (35)

$150,466.75 Total  
The Treasurer’s and Tax Collector’s Reports for June were presented to the Board for their review. 

The Board discussed several sewer delinquencies that have not paid or responded to requests for payment. It was noted that the Township would accept payment plans for these accounts. Mr. Weller suggested talking to these people. The Chief stated that the police department should be made aware, if he was going to do that. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to direct the staff to proceed with liens against the properties and move toward disconnecting the sewer service if no progress is made in 60 days. Motion passed 3-0. 
REPORTS
Fire Companies Monarch Fire Company reported that the Monocacy Creek Bridge is still closed. 
Planning Commission Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90-day extension for Schaffer/Harner annexation. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the Liberty Towers plan subject to execution of the municipal improvement and financial security agreements and payment of fees. Motion passed 3-0. 

EAC Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint Kristie Bompadre and David Wentzel to the EAC. Motion passed 3-0. 

Road Department  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the purchase of a new rim for the grader at a cost of $993.60. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to purchase a new body from EM Kutz for the 1991 International at a cost of $9549.00. Motion passed 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Recycling Contract Extension   Mr. Lyon stated he and Mr. Jones had met with Mascaro representatives. Single stream recycling would be more expensive than the current method of recycling in the Township. Mr. Lyon is waiting for a firm price from Mascaro for the extension of the existing contract. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Financing of the Recycling Truck Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to direct the appropriate officers of the Township to execute the lease after favorable review by the Solicitor. Motion passed 3-0. 
McCarthy Checks Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the disbursement of the McCarthy checks per the judge’s order, relevant to the property acquisition necessary for Tollgate Road. The Condemnation was a “Friendly” condemnation with the property owners made necessary by their mortgage lenders. Motion passed 3-0. 

NEW BUSINESS

Trash Cans for the Park    Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the purchase of four trash cans at $99 each. Motion passed 3-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Lyon reported that the next AWIP meeting will be next Wednesday July 28th, 2010 at 7p.m. here at the Township Building. The county transportation planning commission did not include AWIP in their Long Range Plan because it did not comply with the current zoning. They left it open for reconsideration after the zoning is changed. 
Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to have Mr. Weller and Mr. Jones explore opportunities with Goodwill Ambulance service as representatives of the Board. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Lyon recommended restoring Valley Road as per the contract to close out the Monocacy Interceptor Project. Mr. Weber was consulted earlier that day and was in agreement. It was the consensus of the Board to follow the recommendation of the Manager and close the contract. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to execute the plan/permit for the left turn lane at Maplewood and 422. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Lyon reported that there had been a sewer break on Tollgate Road near the creek. Repairs were made. It was surmised that the vibration from traffic and structural pipe failure contributed to causing  the break. 

The Township is still waiting for the Geiger Road bridge permit. 

Amity and Monarch fire companies worked together to compile the run cards. The Manager will setup a meeting with the fire companies and the County EMS. 
Mr. Lyon will be attending an MS4 meeting on Thursday. Mr. Yanos stated that if at some time the group would want to fight this legislation, he would be in favor of that. 

The Manager reported that the lights at Hill Road were direct burial poles and were not part of the recall. An engineer’s letter is on file attesting to their structural integrity.
Mr. Lyon stated that the transformer used last year for Community Days is no longer available. A new one could be obtained for about $1500 and the school would install. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve up to $1800 for the purchase of a transformer. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Yanos asked if the Board had any objection to the investigation into having septic pumpers/haulers perform the tri-annual SMO inspections. The members of the Board had no objection. 

Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that there would be a meeting on July 27 at Berks EMS to discuss the radio transition. He would also like to purchase a projector for in-house training. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase of a projector for up to $500. Motion passed 3-0. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mrs. McGrath thanked Mr. Howell-Clarke for the road department reports. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Sandy of Southern Berks EMS presented the Board with their runtimes since they have gone to 24 hour service. She reported that within Amity the response time is 3.6 minutes from Station 3 and second due response time was 9.9 minutes. There were two mechanical issues that caused delays. Mr. Yanos asked about an incident where an elderly woman passed away. Sandy stated she was requesting the tapes from 911 and would report the results back to the Manager. Mrs. McGrath asked what percentage of calls were to the Villa at Morlatton. They would report that also to the Manager. They stated that they were going to stay in their present location. 
ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mrs. McGrath and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session for a personnel issue at 8:22PM.







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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